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ne to support a public inquiry into the 

contaminated blood products. My sincere 

reatest 

Firstly let me assure you that I take the 
issue of blood Hepatitisety very seriouslY. I have the g 

C, HIV, or vCJD from blood or blood
sympathy for those people who have 

developed 

products and I appreciate the suffering that these illnesses bring to them and their families. 

A great deal of effort and investment goes into trying 
t

o ensure  
sure that

, to ensure
every d n ation of bloo

d
ts 

undergoes strict precautionary screening and 
treatment

needed and used by people are as safe as possible. Blood transfusions and 
treatm ntic 

work very closely with officials in other 
UK 

with 

blood products however, can never be 
completely 

ealth departments the blood transfusion services,

the National Public Health Services here in Wales and the Health Protection Agency to 

minimise the risks as far as we possibly can. 

• 

UK health administrations accept that, regrettably, a number of people wereAs you are aware, 
infected with HIV and /or Hepatitis C as a 

resultof N to pre lvyen pt .he t ansmrission
ior to 

t 
he 
In 

development and introduction of viable 
screening processes 

recognition of the suffering endured by these 
people, a 

we
li 

have
ve 

se 
m a tc up 

schem
a 

es to provide 

financial assistance, which we hope, will make 
their

Since December last year, two instances have been reported where vCJD is suspected to have 

been passed on by blood transfusion. Blood do 
a 

tuence, people who received direct,
ed by a small number of people 

hone-to
o went 

on to develop vCJD has been traced. As a cons 
q 

one transfusion of `whole blood' from these
year selected groups of patients started to
rs were contacted and told about any 

additional risk they may face. In September 
of last Y 

be notified that in the past they received batches of blood  plasma products which were derived 

from someone who has later gone on to develop vCJD.
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This exercise was done as a highly precautionary and protective measure to reduce any 

possible further patient-to-patient transmission of vCJD. The Assembly is continually 

committed to communication between clinicians and patients, especially on issues concerning 

risk. 

Whilst I can understand why there have been requests for a public inquiry to be held, I am 

satisfied that all of the information available is already in the liç domainA public inquiry 

would therefore not provide any additional information, and I remffi of the view that a public 

inquiry is not justified. Vu, ~.. ~ p~~;,s®- - t~- t G /

It is quite clear from examining the reports of the public inquiry in the Republic of Ireland that 

the circumstances that were the cause of criticism are not applicable to WalesWe do not 

believe that there are any lessons to be learned that have not already been learned. In 

particular, risk management and the precautionary principle are now key issues for the Health 

service. The Assembly is committed to better communication between clinicians and patients - 

especially on risk. None of the available evidence indicates that anyone in Wales acted 

wrongly in the light of the facts that were available to them at the time. 

I appreciate that you will be disappointed with my decision regarding the need for a public 

enquiry, but I do hope that this letter may helps to expiair(uTjeasons for this. 

Yours sincerely 
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